
2023 VERMONT CHAPTER ANNUAL REPORT......

  A relatively Quiet Year in the Green Mountain State.
Some Progress has been made on the Replacement  of the 
Bromley Observation Tower.  Permits have been Issued,
Steel has been Prefabricated, and Pinning of Corners has been
Accomplished. The Original Plan was for Erection in August, 
however Flooding throughout the State delayed the Project 
until July of 2024.

The Report from Northern Vermont told of extensive 
Renovations of the Burke Mountain Tower being completed 
by Luke O'Brien of Vermont Forest, Parks and Recreation 
along with a seasonal employee in 2023. the Report 
mentions White Oak Treadways as specified by the 
Governing Body were Installed.  They replaced all the steps, 
landings, and cab floor using white oak with galvanized 
hardware.

We have 17 Members and 6 Plus Members currently.

…..Peter Hayes      VT Chapter Director




